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CITY OF BLAINE

ANOKA COUNTY, MINNESOTA

CITY COUNCIL WORKSHOP

Thursday, June 11, 2015
6:30 P.M.
Council Chambers
10801 Town Square Drive

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Ryan at 6:30 p.m.  
ROLL CALL
PRESENT:  Mayor Tom Ryan, Councilmembers Dave Clark, Russ Herbst, Wes Hovland, Jason King and Dick Swanson.
ABSENT:  Councilmember Mike Bourke.
Quorum Present.

ALSO PRESENT:  City Manager Clark Arneson; City Attorney Patrick Sweeney; Planning and Community Development Director Bryan Schafer; Public Services Manager Bob Therres; Finance Director Joe Huss; Financial Analyst Ward Brown; Police Chief/Safety Services Manager Chris Olson; Communications Technician Roark Haver; Senior Engineering Technician Al Thorp; City Clerk Catherine Sorensen; and Recording Secretary Linda Dahlquist.  
3.1
Naples Street Land Use Discussion.
Planning and Community Development Director Schafer stated Crown Enterprises, Inc. is a trucking firm that is interested in two properties on Naples Street.  He noted the properties are not currently zoned for this type of business.  He noted the surrounding property’s zoning is Guided or Planned Business District.  He stated staff has told Crown that the proposed project is inconsistent with the City’s business plan.  He stated the business is a cross-dock transfer facility.  He commented staff is not in favor of this type of business in this location.  
Planning and Community Development Director Bryan Schafer Introduced Dan Onifer, Director of Construction from Crown Enterprises, Inc.  He noted Crown Enterprises is a real estate development company in the transportation sector.  He stated Central Transport would be Crown’s tenant.  He noted Central Transport is currently located in Mounds View and their lease is up in June 2016.  He noted Crown identified two properties in Blaine that are of interest.  He stated the southern lot is more land than needed and it has wet lands in the center of the property that would require permitting by the Core of Engineers.  
Councilmember King asked if the two properties were an either or situation.  Mr. Onifer stated Crown is looking at both properties and are completing due diligence on both properties, but will purchase one.
Councilmember Swanson asked about 109th Avenue properties.  Planning and Community Development Director Schafer stated on 109th there are 40 acres that Allina is marketing.  He noted it has PBD zoning.  He noted that these sites are expected to move in the near future.  He stated CSM has two properties they are marketing.

Councilmember Clark stated he does not support more truck facilities in the City.  

Councilmember Hovland asked about traffic and hours of this type of truck facility.  Mr. Onifer replied 80 trucks per day and the traffic is 24 hours with the bulk in early morning or late evening.
Councilmember Hovland asked if Central Transport will look at routes and not drive through neighborhoods/residential areas.  Mr. Onifer replied he does not foresee trucks driving through residential areas and expects the trucks would drive directly to 35W.  

Mayor Ryan commented Naples has a lot of trucking companies currently.  He stated the City is not looking for more trucking firms.
Councilmember King asked if staff has been directed to defer trucking firms.  Planning and Community Development Director Schafer replied yes, by Council direction. 
Councilmember King stated he would be in favor of this project.  

Mayor Ryan stated the northern property would want access to 109th.

Mr. Onifer asked the Council why they are against trucking firms.  Councilmember Clark replied the City wants more corporate/office buildings.  
Mr. Onifer commented he observed a lot of trucks driving on Naples.  Councilmember Herbst replied Naples is heavily used by trucks.  
3.2
2016 General Fund Budget Development Workshop
Finance Director Huss gave an overview of the 2016 tax base which shows a modest growth rate increase overall of 3.2%.; that includes residential 3.7%; commercial 1.1% and other .5%.  He stated if the same tax rate from 2015 of 35.826% is used for 2016, it would allow for a levy increase of $614,500.  He stated a 1% rate increase to 36.826% would provide an additional $546,000 for the City levy, or $1,160,500 more than the 2015 levy.  He gave an overview of 2016 Non-Levy Revenue and a review of expenditures/appropriations, which include PERA increase, 2016 contracts settled, and 1% wage increase, standing contracts, and utilities.
Councilmember Swanson asked about rental commitments.  Finance Director Huss replied the rental program is expanded.  
Mayor Ryan asked if the staff are planning to levy for EDA.  Finance Director Huss replied yes, staff are planning to levy for EDA to support ongoing operations.  
Councilmember Clark commented the EDA needs to have a set budget so the capital from the senior buildings is not used for operations.  
Councilmember Hovland asked for the property values of properties owned by EDA.  Finance Director Huss replied he did not know the values of the EDA owned properties.  
Councilmember Swanson stated he wants the EDA levy to cover ongoing operational costs.  Finance Director Huss replied that when the EDA reestablished its levy in 2015, the levy was designed to cover EDA operating costs.  
Councilmember King asked about 2015 budget.  Finance Director Huss replied the revenues on the permit side will likely exceed projections.

Councilmember Herbst requested a budget review of the unrestricted funds at the July 9, 2015 Workshop.  

Councilmember Herbst asked about the age of new roads for seal coating.  City Manager Arneson replied new roads need seal coating within five to seven years.   

Councilmember Swanson commented the older roads need attention.  
Council discussion on the Pavement Management Program.

Councilmember Clark summarized the Council would like to see budgets with the current rate and a 1% increase scenarios, unrestricted funds and 2016 budgets and operating service levels. 
Councilmember Swanson commented North Town may need full time Police presence.  Councilmember Clark suggested a Workshop.  
3.3
Discussion of Garbage and Recycling Request for Proposals

City Manager Arneson stated the current contract expires on December 31, 2015.  He gave an overview of the RFP for a new contract to serve 20,000 residential customers.  He stated staff is suggesting a 5 ½ year contract through June 30, 2022.  He stated a new item is the collection of organics the use of compressed natural gas trucks may be more common during the life of contract.  He stated yard waste service is not a City service.  He stated due to the size of the City it may be split in two.  He asked the Council if the City should continue with a vertically integrated, single-hauler contract.  He asked if the City should require a hauler to provide access to an opt-in yard waste service and if the City will continue to offer unlimited level of service.

Councilmember Herbst asked if there is a cost of having unlimited on the contract.  Communications Technician Haver replied most people do not abuse the unlimited feature, but the ones that do are extreme.  He suggested the City could offer an additional four different levels of service.  

Councilmember Swanson commented he is concerned about large items like furniture and mattresses.  

Councilmember Herbst asked about splitting the City in half.  Communications Technician Haver replied splitting the City would be more expensive to the City.  

Councilmember Swanson commented he would like to see weekly pickup of recycling costing on the bids.  

Councilmember King stated he is in favor of a single hauler.  He requested a bulleted list for grading purposes.  

Communications Technician Haver commented he will request the bidders to include add on services and improvement processes in the bids.  

Councilmember King asked why the 5 ½ year contract.  Communications Technician Haver replied the 5 ½ contract allows the company to amortize their equipment longer.

Councilmember Clark suggested including in the RFP questions for the bidder to provide information on demonstrated customer service, organic recycling, and projections on cost savings for the City.  He mentioned the City is not interested in coupons.
Communications Technician Haver stated organics collection and processing are still being developed.  

Councilmember Clark stated he would be willing to talk and tour the bidder companies after the sealed bids are received by the City.

Councilmember Clark asked if there is a requirement for haulers to offer recycling and garbage.  

Councilmember Hovland commented he likes having the unlimited service option and noted he is concerned about insects with recycling organics.  
Council consensus that organics will not be a requirement in the RFP.  

Councilmember Clark suggested adding questions to the RFP on systems the hauler has in place to address unlimited abusers.  He noted that he would like to keep the unlimited level of service option.  
OTHER BUSINESS
Mayor Ryan commented that the manufactured home parks are approved to receive funding from Anoka County.  Councilmember Clark suggested a future Workshop on HRA.
City Manager Arneson stated the bus benches that are within right-of-way are now licensed.  He noted that staff are working on the bench in front of the Harley Davidson store.
The Workshop adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 








Tom Ryan, Mayor 
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